
This Issue will be in two parts, A & B and will update 
us on the pass missing newsletters; focus on the end 
of 2019 to 2021. Our last major face-to-face seminars 
were in February 2020—India, Nepal & Bhutan. As 
we returned to our various homes, the Covid-19 
lockdowns began to take effect.  

What an awesome year 2019 has been for SLM!!! It began 
with SLM Asia, Africa, and South American Seminars and 
ended with Seminars and Re-gifting Christmas 2019. 
Thanks for your prayer and support. 
 

This is the annual Ray of Hope International & 
Servant Leadership Ministries Seminar. We do this 
every year with our Bhutanese/Nepalese Pastors in the 
USA. Through Pastor Sonam, our SLM Coordinater 
for Asia, we began to work with many of these Pastors 
from 2009 in the Bhutanese Refugee Camps in Nepal. 

 
HAPPY THANKSGIVING TO ALL OF YOU AND YOUR 

FAMILIES. BLESSINGS. 

 
RE-GIFTING CHRISTMAS 2019 

At this site in Bihar (poorest state in North India), a 
Church has been birthed and a building has been 
constructed, resulting from Re-gifting Christmas. See 
building below in 2021. 

SLM IS WORKING WITH PASTORS & LEADERS IN ASIA, 
AFRICA, AND NORTH, CENTRAL & SOUTH AMERICA 
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Photo Above: In 2012, Siliguri was one of the first 
distribution centers. Many Hindu, Buddhist, and Muslim 
children/youths accepted Christ. By 2014 this school was 
established at the request of the parents. The Bible is a 
central part of the curriculum. These teachers (bottom 
right) have come from near & far to be a part of this Great 
Harvest of Souls. 
 

 
Photo Above: We served many children in India & 
Nepal. Top left—children from the Tea Gardens. Top 
right and bottom—children from the Dalit 
communities in Lucknow. 
 
SEMINARS IN INDIA, NEPAL, & BHUTAN, Feb. 2020  
 

 
At this seminar and dedication of the SLM Building, 
several key Pastors were guest speakers—Pastors Tad & 

Treva Tankard (Washington, NC), Sam Francis 
(Bhopal, India), Gail Stathis & Brian van Deventer 
(Greece), and Frank Deena (Greenville, NC).   
 

 
 
The picture above shows an angle of the  building 
that was dedicated (4 stories) for training of Pastors 
and Leaders from Asia. 
 

 
From India, we flew to Kathmandu, Nepal where we spent 
a few days training some Pastors and Leaders and 
ministering in Churches—see picture above. 
 

 
 
Pastors Tad, Sam, & I then flew to Bhutan where we 
fellowshipped with several Pastors & Leaders. Names are 
concealed for protection.  

v SLM Website: http://www.slmglobal.net/ 
v Email: slmglobal13@gmail.com   

 

What a Team Our Father Put Together
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AND THEN COVID-19 HIT THE WORLD. 
WE EXPRESS OUR CONDOLENCES TO ALL 
FAMILIES WHO LOST LOVED ONES, 
INCLUDING SOME OF OUR PASTORS & 
LEADERS. WE ARE ALSO PRAYING FOR 
THESE FAMILIES AND FOR THOSE WHO 
RECOVERED OR ARE RECOVERING FROM 
COVID-19.  
Psalms 21:1 “The Lord is my Shepherd.” 
 

ADJUSTING TO COVID-19  
 
To adjust to the Covid-19, SLM equipped four sites with 
necessities for virtual training. These sites include Kenya, 
Siliguri, Lucknow, and Varanasi. We conducted several 
virtual prayers and trainings.  
 

 

 
We also collaborated with ICLC (International Christian 

Leadership Connections—SLM Board Members Andrew 
Husbands & Frank Deena are Leaders in ICLC).   
 
Heaven invading Africa, especially the French Nations  

  

 
 
From Joseph Dayamba, ministry in Burkina Faso, Mali, 

& Niger   

 

 
 

Bhutan, Feb. 2020

Pastors Tad, Sam, & I then flew to Bhutan where we fellowshipped with several Pastors & Leaders. Names are 
concealed for protection.

Pastor Theo Goka-–SLM Director in Togo 
(French Nations in Africa)—is teaching in 

SLM Seminar in April 2021. 

SLM two-week seminar in Togo, April 
2021

More Celebrations with Joseph Dayamba (our SLM Coordinator in Burkina Faso)

Burkina Faso—Joseph Dayamba https://www.messenger.com/t/100000691560789/

“Our Amazing God is doing some thing fantastic in our country. Peace is progressively coming back in Burkina Faso. Two weeks ago, I had opportunity to travel to one of the most 
dangerous place in the Eastern region in Burkina Faso without any fear because the conflict has been stopped. It might be temporarily or permanently. Please keep on praying 
for us. We still have over a million people who are still misplaced and still struggling with life” (Joseph)..

From Joseph: “People are set 
free!! Getting saved!!! Miracles 
are happening!!! Young people 
are engaging themselves for 
mission and church duties. Old 
man is tearing of Joy because 
his begotten son has come to 
the Lord Jesus. Multitude of 
kids are still coming to the Lord 
Jesus every single day!!!! What 
should I call this kind of 
moment? It might be a revival. 
Please pray for the movement 
to get across the country.”

Top Left, Refugees; Bottom Left, Joseph & family; Right, Ministry among 
youths & children 



INTRODUCING OUR NEWEST BOARD MEMBERS  
 
DR. ERNIE CAMPE: After 24 years in business, Ernie was able to fulfill 
a life-long dream of attending seminary. He enrolled in Regent University 
where he received an MA in Biblical Studies and later went on to receive his 
doctorate in Religious Studies from Trinity Theological Seminary. Shortly 
thereafter Ernie and his wife Linda, were living in Slovakia and traveling 
throughout Eastern Europe where Ernie was the primary instructor in the 
Bible College program with Ministry to Educate and Equip.  
 
After four years on the field, several compelling reasons involving family 
members led to the decision to return to the States. Upon returning, the 
Board asked Ernie to serve as president of MTEE, a position he held for 20 
years. 
 
After stepping down as president but remaining on the Board of Directors, 
Ernie was asked to serve as associate pastor at River of Life Community 
Church where he has served for the last four years. Ernie resigned from the 
Board of Directors of MTEE in 2020. 

• BS in Business, Industrial Management, University of Richmond 
• MA in Biblical Studies, Regent University 
• DRS in Religious Studies, Trinity Theological Seminar 
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DR. FRANK ANGUS: Dr. Frank Angus has been providing care for his 
patients for over 40 years and upon the first appointment they recognize 
that he has considered every detail for their comfort and benefit. It is clear 
that he values his patients: he values their comfort, concerns, and overall 
health care. 

Dr. Angus was educated at Davidson College then earned his Doctor of 
Dental Surgery (DDS) at the Medical College of Virginia. After graduation 
from Dental School, he practiced for 3 years as a Captain in the U.S. Army 
where he performed general dentistry. He opened his practice in Salisbury 
Village in 1974 and since then he has taken thousands of hours of 
continuing education, enhancing his skills in cosmetic dentistry, oral 
surgery, endodontics, sedation dentistry, and oral appliance therapy for 

sleep apnea and snoring. Dr. Angus recognizes that compassion, comfort, 
and exceptional care are the most important parts of his work. 

Dr. Angus donates his free time to many dental missions. He believes in 
giving back to the community by volunteering at the Goochland Free Clinic. 
He serves in international Christian outreach dental missions and donates 
dental care for those in need in the Appalachian region. 

Dr. Angus and his wife of over 40 years, Cheryl, are natives of Richmond 
and live in Midlothian. He practices dentistry with his brother, Bill Angus, 
son F. Lee Angus Jr., and daughter, Rebecca Angus. 

Memberships 

• American Dental Association 
• Virginia Dental Association 
• Richmond Dental Society 
• Academy of General Dentistry 
• American Academy of Dental Sleep Medicine 
• American Academy of Sleep Medicine 
• Virginia Academy of Dental Sleep Medicine 
• Christian Dental Society 
• Dental Organization for Conscious Sedation 
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v SLM Website: http://www.slmglobal.net/ 
v Email: slmglobal13@gmail.com   
v Any gift (one time, monthly, quarterly, or semi-

annually) is highly appreciated.  
v Averagely, it costs $100 for the training of one 

Pastor per seminar.  
v You may send checks to: SLM, PO Box 2609, 

Greenville, NC 27836.  
v All contributions are tax deductible. SLM is a 

non-profit (503C) Ministry. 
v Sincere thanks for your participation in 

making a global difference.  
v 100% of your gift goes to the ministry. 
v Dr. Frank Deena, SLM President  

 


